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Welcome to our latest newsletter 
 
As many of you know Miss Bostock will be starting her maternity leave very soon. 
I’m very pleased to tell you that we have appointed Mrs Rebecca Fairhurst who will 
cover Miss Bostock’s maternity leave. Mrs Fairhurst will be coming into school on 9th 
December to meet and work with our reception children and parents will also be 
able to meet her at the end of the school day on the 9th. 
 
Unfortunately our Christmas Fair on 7th December has had to be cancelled due to 
low external volunteer numbers. Therefore we have rearranged a smaller Fair for 
18th December 15.30-17.00. There will be tombola’s, raffles, hot drinks and snacks 
and a craft stall.  
 
Once again thank you for your great support today in bringing in sweets and 
chocolate for the Christmas Fair – it is really appreciated! 
 
Have a lovely weekend everyone! 
Mr Jones 
 

http://www.brucheprimary.co.uk/
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Communication Corner 
Diary Dates  
06.12.2024 Own Clothes Day- bring in a bottle donation (pop, alcohol, toiletries) for the 
Christmas Fair 
 
09.12.2024 Catch up flu immunisations 
11.12.2024 14.00 EYFS dress Rehearsal Grandparent invite (see info below) 
12.12.2024 14.00 EYFS Performance  
13.12.2024 14.00 EYFS Performance 
 
16.12.24 09.30 KS1 Dress Rehearsal Grandparent invite (see info below) 
16.12.2024 14.00 KS2 Dress Rehearsal Grandparent invite (see info below) 
17.12.2024 School Christmas Dinner (turkey and all the trimmings) 
17.12.2024 09.30 and 15.30 KS1 performances 
18.12.2024 09.30 and 15.30 KS2 performances 
18.12.2024 15.30 -17.00 Christmas stalls, hot drinks and raffle 
20.12.2024 Toy day/ party day/ Christmas Jumper day 
20.12.2024 School dinner- Christmas party plate (sausage roll, sandwiches, crisps, Christmas 
themed desert) 
20.12.2024 School Closes for Christmas 
 
06.01.2025 School re-opens 
14.02.2024 School closes for the half term break 
 
24.02.2024 School reopens  
 
 
Abcd = New addition to the diary dates 
Abcd = parents attendance 
Abcd = PTA events 
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Please use the link below to access some additional resources, mainly aimed at parents, to 
help support children with diagnosed or undiagnosed neurodiverse conditions throughout 
the Christmas period: 
 
https://tinyurl.com/SENatXMAS 
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Asda Cashpots for School- Thank you! 
 

Thank you so much for everybody who has linked their Asda Rewards 
to Bruche. We have raised a huge £692.76 which can now be put 
towards our PTA fund to improve the children’s outdoor facilities. 
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Special Mentions 
 
Nursery- Kyren O’Riordan – For absolutely fantastic letter formation. You are making lovely progress 
with your writing Kyren. Well Done.  
Excellent work Kyren! 
 
Reception - My star of the week is going to be awarded to Luke Rawlins. Luke has shown such a 
positive attitude towards learning phonics this week. He is forming his letters accurately, and has 
also been helping around the classroom. Well done, Luke! 
 
Year 1 - Vincent Taylor for trying really hard to write independent sentences using his phonics 
knowledge. I am so proud of you! 
 
Year 2 - Millie Kindon for her positive attitude and for giving 100% in all of our lessons this week. 
 
Year 3 - Marley-Rae Johnson for being a positive member of the classroom and trying hard always!  
 
Year 4 - Frankie Dickenson for his participation in class discussions 
 
Year 5 - Idris Downing for his incredible work this week! 
 
Year 6 - Mia Davis - for being a really independent learner. 
 
PE star - Jackson Kier For his enthusiasm within PE. 
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Early Years News  
 
Nursery 
Following on from learning about nocturnal animals we have enjoyed reading the story Bear Snores 
On. We have talked about how bears and some other animals prepare for hibernation in the autumn 
and the children have been following instructions in order to draw their own bears. 
 
In the story, some of the woodland animals gather for a tea party in the bears cave to keep warm 
and the children suggested what they would take to the tea party as well as writing their own 
invitations to our tea party. They have also painted some lovely images of the woodland animals 
from the book. 
 
In maths we have been subitising amounts 1-3 by identifying how many bears were in each house as 
well as playing pairs games using cards with images of amounts 1-3. The children enjoyed dropping 
Autumn leaves onto the image of a pond before subitising (visually identifying) how many had 
landed on the pond. 
 
After baking and decorating our own biscuits we enjoyed a lovely teddy bears tea party on Friday 
and the children enjoyed identifying the features of their own bears before taking it in turns to give 
clues to describe one of the bears at the tea party. 
 
What a lovely week, well done Nursery.  
Mrs. Wallace 
 
 
Reception 
This week in reception we have been using our knowledge of Set 1 sounds to write CVC words 
independently. The children have been remembering to use a sound mat to support their spelling 
and have shown such a confidence in their ability to spell accurately. 
 
In Literacy, we have come to find a range of objects in the classroom including, an egg, red feathers 
and some grains of wheat. The children have been making a prediction about who they think has left 
the objects. We've had some wonderful predictions from the children including: a snake, hen and 
dragon. I wonder who it is... 
 
In Maths, the children have been comparing amounts with their peers; using a ten's frame to make 
and compare numbers. Who has more and who has less has been explored in many different ways. 
 
Have a wonderful weekend, 
Miss Bostock  
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Key Stage 1 News 
 
Year 1 
This week Year 1 have been excellent writers!  
In Writing, we were able to read the story of the Naughty Bus! We loved the illustrations and how 
the story is written. We used the pictures to order the story and were able to retell the story just by 
looking at the pictures. Miss Kerrigan retold the story on Tuesday by writing it in sentences and we 
told her what we liked about her writing. We identified different features that we need when writing 
a story and now know that we need adjectives, capital letters, finger spaces and full stops. We took 
our time and focused on our handwriting ensuring that we wrote on the lines too! 
 
In Maths this week we continued to add two numbers together using a number line. We used 
numbers within 10 and now we feel really confident to solve problems in this way. We also looked at 
mathematical word problems and learnt how to identify the most important information and use 
this to write number sentences. We continued to use number lines to help us to solve the problems. 
 
In RHE, we looked at what a fantastic friend is and how we should treat each other. We made a long 
list together of all the things that we value in our own friends and drew pictures of them 
representing kindness. 
 
In History we started to look at a human growth timeline and were able to discuss where our lives 
begin and how we change overtime. We created a timeline of these events and put different 
pictures in chronological order. 
 
In RE, we learnt all about the Nativity story. We read the story together, put the pictures in 
chronological order and retold the story to our friends.  
 
On Tuesday we were kindly invited into an assembly with Warrington Wolves. They did an assembly 
for the whole school that focussed on disabilities and how we are inclusive of everyone. 
 
Later on in the week we took part in PE and forest school with Mr Cooney and it was so much fun! 
 
Homework:  
Maths- Can you solve my word problems? 
Writing: Can you write down 3 words that have my sound in and write them in sentences? 
Spelling: Can you learn the spellings ready for a test next week? I wonder who will get 5/5! 
Miss Kerrigan 
 
 
Year 2 
I have been so impressed with Year 2’s effort this week! 
 
In Maths, Year 2 have been learning about fact families. We started our learning by looking at 
subtraction through partitioning and with the dienes practised taking a part away from a whole. We 
then looked at part-whole models and bar models and wrote two addition and two subtractions for 
each calculation, using our understanding of commutativity to help.  
 
We have continued our work on the different tenses in our writing lessons by learning about past 
progressive tense. We practised using ‘was’ in sentences to show that the actions had happened in 
the past. We have also been trying hard to make sure our sentences are interesting by using 
adjectives and conjunctions.  
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In RE this week we learnt about Advent. We learnt that Advent is the time when Christians prepare 
for Christmas and that they light a special Advent wreath. We looked at the different candles that 
make up the wreath and discovered that the five advent candles signify different parts of the nativity 
story.  
 
In Computing, we talked about internet safety and the importance of keeping ourselves and others 
safe online. We discussed keeping our passwords private, never talking to strangers and being careful 
about what pictures and words we put online.  
 
For our Science learning we made predictions about the growth of the seeds we planted last week. 
We thought about what a healthy plant needs to grow and what we think might happen if a seed 
doesn’t have light, water or the correct temperature. It will be very interesting to see if any of our 
predictions are correct in the next few weeks! 
 
As part of our RSHE learning we have looked at friendships. We thought about the different qualities 
we look for in a friend and those qualities that we value the most, and created some notes for our 
friends letting them know which qualities they show. Then, we thought about and recognised our 
own qualities that make us a good friend to others. 
 
Homework 
This week Year 2’s spelling homework focuses on some key spellings in our writing lessons that 
feature graphemes taught in our phonics sessions. For English homework we are looking at past 
progressive tense while our maths homework focuses on fact families. 
  
Have a lovely weekend! 
Miss Johnson 
 
Key Stage 2 News 
 
Year 3   
 
In English this week we have planned our own diary entry making sure we have included very 
exciting adjectives and specific paragraphs and then we've taken what we planned and wrote our 
diary entry. Beforehand we came up with a success criteria we all agreed to follow which included 
similes, ellipsis, and exclamation sentences.  
In maths, we have started looking at using place value when adding to make it easier for us to 
identify the value of the question. All the children have used their previous place value knowledge to 
help them with this.  
I'm R.E we have looked at the story of Abraham and Isaac and looked into the meaning behind the 
story. We recapped what a prophet is and the children understand this is someone who God has 
spoken to.  
In History, we have researched a famous man named the Amesbury Archer. We found out that his 
burial site was uncovered and inside it, there were lots of gold, and expensive things which indicated 
he was a rich man. Some of them being gold arrows which is where he received his name, The 
Amesbury Archer.  
In music the children are continuing to do so well learning different Christmas songs on the ukulele. 
The children can remember the strings names and the chords needed to play Jingle Bells.  
 
Homework to be completed by Friday 6th December. 
LbQ: English and maths 
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Reading plus: 2 stories or available tasks at 80% or above.  
Or reading eggs if your child accesses that. 
Mrs Hogan 
 
Year 4 
This week has been a very busy week in Year 4.  
 
We have had an assembly with the Warrington Wolves Disability Partnership who talked all about 
disability and how this does not stop people taking part in all the activities that they enjoy.  We 
heard about the physical disability rugby team that has been started at Warrington Wolves with the 
help of Adam Hills as well as a wide range of other events that take place.  
 
In English, we have been looking at lots of different grammar and writing features in preparation for 
writing our own newspaper report. We have looked at facts and opinions and discussed how 
newspaper should report facts rather than their opinions and we looked at examples of both and 
how we can tell them apart.   We then looked at how we can turn quotes and witness statements 
into direct speech and thought how changing the synonym of said can change the tone of the 
statement. At the end of the week we looked at the use of determiners and how these quantifier of 
determine possession of the noun in the sentence and the children became determiner detectives 
finding them and then writing their own sentences using determiners.  
 
In Spanish, we have been learning the names of different shops and places we might visit if we went 
to Spain, we looked for cognates that help us to recognise names that sound similar in English. We 
practised the names and then designed our own town in Spanish.  
 
In Music, we have been practising our chords A, G, C and D and have been practising a new song as 
well as Jingle Bells which uses exactly the same chords, Sweet Home Alabama.  
 
In Maths, we have finished with place value and have moved on to addition and subtraction. We 
have begun by looking at known facts which will help with much bigger numbers such as number 
bonds within 10 and 20. We then thought how we can scale this up to help with larger number right 
up to the 10s of thousands. We ended the week looking at how we can count on from numbers to a 
1000 using numbers lines and mentally.  
 
In History, we have been looking at artefacts (pots) from Ancient Greece and seeing what we can 
find out about them from what is depicted in their art. The children were able to pull out all sorts 
such as they were religious, often involved in war and made offerings.  
 
Homework  
Maths - LBQ 
Reading plus x 2  
TT Rockstars - 5 minutes 
Mrs Shone 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

Page 13 of 18 
 

(ISSUE 11) BRUCHE PRIMARY ACADEMY SCHOOL – 29.11.2024 

Year 5 
This week in Year 5 we have been using the written method to add 6 digit numbers. We had a little 
look at how bridging can also be used to jump through a hundred or thousand e.g. if we have  
4500 + 700, we can split the 700 and do 4500 + 500 = 5000 and then add 200 to get 5200. 
 
In writing, we have been writing our newspaper reports about Annie Edson Taylor. We have included 
some great vocabulary, catching headlines and important grammar to boost our work! 
 
In history, we looked at the lifestyle of the Anglo Saxons. We recapped everything we have learnt so 
far and made some informative leaflets about Anglo Saxons food, houses, religion and clothes. 
 
For our geography topic, we looked at where the Great Lakes are located on the border of USA and 
Canada. We learnt the name of these Lakes and how Niagara Falls is located within one of the rivers 
between the lakes. 
 
Finally, in science, we retrieved our knowledge of properties and materials. We looked at why we 
use certain materials for different objects and whether they were solids, liquids or gases. 
Miss Ratcliffe 
 
Year 6  
In Geography, Year 6 have been looking at urbanisation in Brazil, examining what push and pull 
factors are encouraging people to move from areas such as the rural Caatinga to major cities such as 
Brasilia. 
 
In Science, the children have been learning about Carl Linnaeus and how he was the first scientist to 
come up with a World-renowned classification system. 
 
In English, the children completed their manifestos on how they could make Bruche a better place.  
 
In PSHE, the children looked at the importance of appreciation and gratitude. 
 
In Art, the children completed illustrations inspired by Carole Anne Duffy's picture book of the 
Christmas Truce. 
 
In Maths, the children continued to reason with angles and began to link together algebraic 
formulae to solve mathematical problems involving angles 
Mr Gould 
 
PE 
This week in PE we have continued to develop our sport specific skills within game related activities. 
KS1 have been using their feet to strike a ball in a variety of ways and have started putting this skill 
in to practice in modified games. Our KS2 children have looked at developing their understanding of 
defensive principles within versions of volleyball. 
Mr Cooney 
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Lunch Menu w/c 02.12.24 
Week 2
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BRUCHE PRIMARY SCHOOL 
Term Dates 2024-2025 

 

 Closing Date Opening Date 

Autumn 2024  04.09.24 

Autumn Half Term 18.10.24 04.11.24 

Christmas 2023 20.12.24 06.01.25 

Spring Half Term 2024 14.02.25 24.02.25 

Easter 11.04.25 22.04.25 

Bank Holidays (Good Friday and 
Easter Monday) 

18.04.25 and 21.04.25 

Bank Holiday (May Day) 05.05.25 

Summer Half Term 23.05.25 02.06.2025 

Summer 2024 18.07.25 03.09.25 

  

   INSET (Training days for staff – children not in school) 

INSET 1 02.09.24 

INSET 2 03.09.24 

INSET 3 27.06.25 

INSET 4 21.07.25 

INSET 5 22.07.25 

   
 

Holiday Dates 
October Half Term 18.10.24 – 03.11.24 

Christmas Holiday 20.12.24 – 05.01.25 

February Half Term 14.02.25 – 23.02.25 

Easter Holiday 11.04.25 – 21.04.25 

May Half Term (Whit) 23.05.25 – 01.06.25 

Summer Holiday 18.07.25- 03.09.25 
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BRUCHE PRIMARY SCHOOL 
Term Dates 2025-2026 

 

 Closing Date Opening Date 

Autumn 2024  03.09.25 

Autumn Half Term 17.10.25 03.11.25 

Christmas 2024 19.12.25 05.01.26 

Spring Half Term 2024 13.02.26 23.02.26 

Easter 02.04.26 13.04.26 

Bank Holidays (Good Friday and 
Easter Monday) 

03.04.26 and 06.04.26 

Bank Holiday (May Day) 04.05.26 

Summer Half Term 22.05.26 01.06.26 

Summer 2025 17.06.26 (TBC) 

  

   INSET (Training days for staff – children not in school) 

INSET 1 01.09.24 

INSET 2 02.09.25 

INSET 3 03.07.26 

INSET 4 20.07.26 

INSET 5 21.07.26 

   
 

Holiday Dates 
October Half Term 20.10.25 - 31.10.25 

Christmas Holiday 22.12.25 – 02.01.26 

February Half Term 16.02.26 – 20.02.26 

Easter Holiday 03.04.26 – 10.04.26 

May Half Term (Whit) 25.05.26 – 29.05.26 

Summer Holiday 20.07.26 - TBC 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 

Page 17 of 18 
 

(ISSUE 11) BRUCHE PRIMARY ACADEMY SCHOOL – 29.11.2024 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

Page 18 of 18 
 

(ISSUE 11) BRUCHE PRIMARY ACADEMY SCHOOL – 29.11.2024 

 


